MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION & COUNCIL LIAISON MEETING 

HELD 24 May 2011
Council Officers
Present:
Matt Hewes (Access Manager City Parks)
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair), Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer) & Helen Touray (Publicity) 
1) Matters Arising
i. The actions completed since the last meeting in March 2011 were discussed.
ii. Re chickens, an allotment holder at Tenantry Down is refusing to give up his chickens. It was agreed that the Federation would approach the NSALG for advice. Action – TL to provide JB with the contact tel. no.
iii. Matt advised that as many taps had failed over the hard winter they are now being replaced by the Maintenance Team and a plumber; oddly, water pressure has improved in many cases. 
2) New Councillor with Responsibility for Allotments
Matt advised following the change in administration to the Green Party, the representative will be Sven Rufus who is an ecologist. Matt confirmed that he would be attending the next Site Rep. meeting in June and also the next Council Liaison Meeting.
3) Coronation Bowl Update 
Matt confirmed that there were 11 entries to date, that the laminates (produced by John) needed to go out as soon as possible and that he (Matt) would judge the Creative Category.
4) Update on Lower Roedale Works
Matt advised that a new water feed pipe had been fitted to bypass the old one and to improve the pressure. The contractors, Edburtons, are putting in new access and parking and he confirmed that there is not cost to the Federation because the work has been funded by the Countryside and Allotment Services.
5) Bee Keeping

Matt advised that the Brighton & Hove Bee Keepers Association want to take a plot at Weald to set up some hives to use for training for new bee keepers who want to keep their bees on the allotments. Michaelmus Blackmer (?), a swarm co-ordinator on the Council pest control list, has already approached Steve Lucas regarding making an application for funds. It was agreed that, without knowing the content of the application, no decisions could be taken and the Federation will wait to see if an application is made. A launch event is planned for June.
6) Potential Extension to Craven Estate
Matt advised that, essentially, the site consists of one man who has tended what amounts to his “private” garden for years; the site cannot be closed down and so the Council are investigating the opportunity to extend the site to make it viable i.e. approximately 20 plots would be required for the rents to cover the expenditure, in particular the water bills.
Matt also confirmed plans for approximately 45 new plots at Lion’s Gate. He envisages that, with the new Council being formed by the Green Party, the allotment service and sites will be an expansion area. John asked if the area about Eastbrook could be resurrected and Matt agreed that it could be a possibility.
7) Allotment Inspections
Matt circulated a set of Site Rep. inspection notes which he had prepared to help the Site Reps. With their inspections. It was agreed by all that they would be most useful.
8) Harrassment
Matt confirmed that three cases of harassment have been referred to the Council’s Anti Social Behaviour Team. Everyone agreed that there needs to be greater control over co-workers.
9) Allotment rules – Exeter Request to Use Them
It was agreed that to release the Brighton & Hove Allotment Rules to Exeter as a template for their use.
10) National Allotments Weed 
Matt confirmed that there are two events planned so far at Moulsecombe Place Forest Garden and the other on the community plot at Foredown. 
11) Development Fund
There was discussion as to how much was available for the flat rate for the Fund and also the levy for the administration of the Federation. Matt confirmed that the flat rate is £6,400 for the fund and, again, there was discussion about the ways in which the sites might be encouraged to actively use the Fund for the benefit of all.
12) Chates Farm – Badgers
Matt advised that it had been confirmed that the badger set at Chates Farm is not a satellite set, as had been hoped, but that it is in the main set and the Council will not cull the animals. 
13) Water Situation

Given the very dry conditions, Matt is anxious to establish a strategy for forewarning plot holders for a potential hose pipe ban later in the summer. It was agreed to email Mel Matthews to put some items up on the webpage about water conservation.

14) Any Other Business

I. The amount of the Levy and its due date for payment was discussed. Steve asked Matt to go back over the Levy payments to check the sums paid to the Federation since 2008/9.

II. The date of the next meeting was agreed as Tuesday 21 June, 6.30 pm at Stanmer.
